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For those of you that did not attend our annual picnic all I can say is
wow! What a way to end a fine year! You missed a great meal of tri-
tips, beans, and salad. We certainly need to give our thanks to Vic
Christ and his crew Bob Allgeier, Rodney Snead, Grant Aligeier, Bill
Shay, Bruce Folker and Bob Minton tending the refreshment bar. The
weather was perfect and the company was great. Thanks for coming.

Our August meeting, held at Topaz Lodge was the first of our new
year. We had a great turnout, especially since we did not have a July
newsletter because of Paul and Judy Conrad's Alaskan vacation.
Well deserved I might add. Welcome back Paul and Judy for another
exciting year.

We had a great speaker this month. Al Baumrock, is retired from D.
C.S.0. as a Lt. in charge of the concealed weapons program. He was
a delight to listen to and gave us information about the concealed
weapons program around the state and country. It was interesting to
learn all programs are not the same.

Along with a certificate of appreciation we also gave Al and his
lovely wife Susan membership applications with an invitation to join
our group; hopefully they will. We know that Al is a retired from D.
C.S.0., but as an added touch Sheriff Ron Pierini cited him again by
making him an Honorary Deputy Sheriff and presenting one of the
department's small badges. Sheriff Pierini has agreed to continue this
with all our speakers this year and hopefully into the future.

My special thanks to Nadine Nowosad and Em Dane for acting as our
greeters and lending a hand to our sergeant-at-arms in delivering the
Pot-of-Gold gifts. The Pot-of-Gold gifts are essential to our income
as it is the only fund raising method that we utilize; keep them
coming. Our greeters can go a long way in making our new members
and guests feel at home; which is what we wish to do.

We have some very exciting speakers coming up as Joel Morrison,
our V. P., will tell you about. We also have tentative plans to add the
C.V.1. back to our list of restaurants to hold our meeting. As of this
writing we have accomplished that goal; dates to be announced later.

I am looking forward to seeing all of you at the Carson Nugget on
September 19th. Joel has a great speaker all set to tell you about
things happening in our valley.

When calling in for the early bird reservations please do not call me
this month. You'll be disappointed since I will not be home from a
short vacation until the 19th.

Grady

This month’s meeting should be very interesting. It will be
held on September 19 at the Carson Nugget at a cost of
$17.00 per person. Our speaker will be Mr. Thomas
Pasinger, who is the plant manager of the new Starbucks
plant currently under construction in Minden. Did you all
know that Starbucks is also putting in a retail outlet in
Gardnerville? It will be located in the Scolari's shopping
center and will even have a drive-thru.

The October meeting will be held at the Topaz Lodge on
October 17th, at a cost of $14.00. The speaker for this
meeting will be Capt. Wendell (Ray) Alcorn, USN Retired.
In November we will again be at the Carson Nugget
(November 21) for $17.00. We will have Frankie Sue Del
Pappa as our speaker. December will be the annual
Christmas party, to be held at the home of Ray Hoyt. This
should be fun for all.
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Membership

We still have some members who have not yet sent in their
renewal dues. Our chapter bylaws say that any member who
fails to pay his/her annual dues within three (03) months after
the same falls due shall be automatically dropped from the
membership rolls of the Chapter. The three month grace period
is July, August and September. Those who have not yet paid
know who you are; please let us hear from you.

We still have some rather new members to swear in: Wayne and
Debbie Fazzino, Vernon Fix and Charlene Spinner. We have
membership certificates for you.....

We have received applications from some more prospective
members: Barbara Stapleton, Roger Arthur, Lloyd Barrett, and
Robert and Helen Kopacz. These applications are in process.

Newsletter Advertising

We have had only two advertisers renew for this fiscal year.
Some of you must know of someone just itching to advertise in
our newsletter. The cost is only $20 per year. A business card
and a check for $20 made out to IFA 72 and sent to the
Secretary-Treasurer is all it takes. How about stirring up some
action.

Coming Meetings

As most of you know, the December meeting of our.chapter has,
in recent years, been a potluck event held at our house. This
year will be no different. It is traditionally held on a Sunday
afternoon in mid-December — no business is transacted, no pot
of gold, just a socially-rewarding time to mix and wish each
other well. Attendees bring their favorite finger-food and Larna
and I supply all of the liquid refreshments. Watch for the exact
date and time.

I will miss the September 19™ dinner meeting at the Carson
Nugget...I will be in Vancouver, BC attending the International
Outlaw Motorcycle Gang Investigators Association annual
conference. As some of you know, I am on the Board of
Directors of that organization, and serve as its Historian.

Stay safe, Ray

The Editor’s
Space

Well folks we made it back! A very long ferry ride, 10,500
highway miles, a bus excursion, four airplane and one heli-
copter rides all showed us a lot of wonderful territory. Our
favorite moment—seeing Mt. McKinley for the first time after
several days of rain. The most surprising—The mountains
of Canada’s Kluane Nat'l Park where Canada’s tallest
peak is found surrounded by a huge icefield. What we
could have done without—Valdez, a dingy town with over-
priced, crude accommodations and zillions of RV’s parked
everywhere. Best treat for the tummy— that Canadian
maple walnut ice cream. OK, time to get back to business,

Some recent changes worth mentioning—The kids are back
to school and those School Zone speed limits are being
enforced. Please help to keep all those youngsters injury-
free. Also, the lane changes through Carson City. So far,
so good. They seem to be working pretty well. Finally, the
change of a bunch of Wal-Mart traffic from Carson into
Douglas County. This will have an increasing impact as
more drivers unfamiliar with the area dive into the W-M.
Keep alert in north Douglas County.

Paul
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STRESS BUSTERS MASSAGE THERAPY
“ You Can’t Afford Not Too ! “

Cheryl D. Morris L.M.T.
AMTA Advanced Massage Therapist

THE TRIDENT GrOUP

Investigations & :
Management Consulting T G
PO Box 3777

Carson City, NV 89702-3777

1380 E. 5th
Carson City, NV
(775) 883-1006

1408 Industrial Way #5 (175) 783-8060 Office ﬁ:m;’;&fﬁ"'“” Ray Hoyt
Gardnerville, NV 89410 (175) 7900273 Cell
Rentals
Weddings Minden - Douglas
Parti
Catering Elks Lodge
F.O.E.
FLOYD A. MILLER William K. “Bill” Depew, P.ER.
AERIE MGR.

(775) 246-4405

HOME (775) 267-6603 528 Yellow Jacket
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Nails

783-1090_

Gloria Kenyon with 15
years mamcurm%
experience would be
happy to solve your nail
problems.

1456 Highway 395
A La Carte Nails

Committed to Elkdom - “Iavoived in Retirement’

Dayton , Nevada 89403
Please Your support of the Pot 0 Gold helps us
a do our good work! “We've decided not
support . “To list donor names any longer.
our '
Advertisers!

And, we really
need more of
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Next month!

New officers sworn in at the July Picnic From Shaaron Snead

New Member Induction at August Meeting

‘ Bob Allgeier, Dawn Centilli, and Newcomer Dennis Johnson
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INLERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
QARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

“q r o {
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Grady Goodwin 267-3625
Vice President Joel Morrison 265-7109
Sec.-Treas. Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sgt.-at-arms Norma Goodwin 267-3625
Chapter Past Presidents Imm. Past Pres. Clay Hill 265-1030
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter Grand Bd. Member  Ray Hoyt 267-4355
1992-93 Doug Tucker 3 Yr. Director Fred Hersey 266-3435
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker 2 Yr. Director Dick Upton 782-5242
1994-95 Bill Shay 1 Yr. Director Ron Pierini 7829903
1995-96 BHay Hoyt Perm. Director Lon Curtis, P.G.P. (530) 826-0858
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis
1997-98 Elza Turkington AL/ >
1998-399 Bob Minton =

1999-00 Hodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
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